USASA Board of Directors Meeting 
Westin Hotel Indianapolis
January 18, 2013
Meeting called to order 8:32 am EST     

  

Roll call: President, Richard Groff; Vice President, Bill Bosgraaf; Treasurer, Toni Briggs-McGee; Secretary, Shonna Schroedl;  Region I Director, Fritz Marth; Region II Director, Bruno Trapikas; Region III Director Rob LaVielle; Region IV Director, Dan Trainor; Region I Deputy Director, Tony Falcone; Region II Deputy Director, Bill Davey; Region IV Deputy Director, Mike Maloney; At-Large Director, John Motta; At Large Director, Jim Hamilton; Executive Director, Duncan Riddle

Excused:  Darius Ejlali
  

Guests:  Peter Mariahazy, Gerhard Mengel, Mike Edwards
    

Agenda Items:
1 Minutes The NBOD Minutes from November 14, 2012; and December 12, 2012 were approved.
2 Executive Session – the NBOD entered into Executive Session at 8:40 am and exited at 8:58 am.
3 President’s Report  - Richard Groff discussed the following:  Improving relationship with USSF that includes USASA participation in USSF Centennial program; Relationship with MLS; Presentation to USSF by Richard Groff, Bill Bosgraaf and Duncan Riddle.  Goals for the next 12 months includes increase membership numbers; increase sponsorship to 6 sponsors of $5000 or more in cash or VIK; Women’s Championship; US Soccer National Men’s Championship; new insurance program; investment program; online registration system that meets needs; challenge USSSA; direct communication with leagues; increased attendance form league representatives at AGM and MYM.
4 Financial Report- Toni Briggs presented the financial report.  The audit has been completed.  The fiscal year end resulted in an excess of $279,000.  There were only 3 management notes that were very minor.  In past years there had been 30+ correcting entries.  Region IV has submitted their financial statement.  Other Regions will still need to send their reports.
5 Wisconsin Grant Request and reimbursement– Peter Mariahazy from Wisconsin Youth Soccer Association joined the NBOD to discuss the Wisconsin Grant Request.  Wisconsin Youth Soccer Association registered approximately 650 adult players for each of 3 years and submitted fees directly to USASA and then USASA sent $10 for each player to the then recognized adult association, Wisconsin Soccer Association.  WSA was eliminated as an adult association with USSF in November 2011.  Due to the change of an adult association, with USASA, during 2012, the $10 per player was not sent to the previous adult association.  
The NBOD entered into Executive Session at 9:50 am.  Exited at 9:53 am.

John Motta made a motion to return $6500 to Wisconsin Youth Soccer Association, Inc. that was collected in 2012 from adults registered by Wisconsin Youth Soccer Association, Inc. Mike Maloney seconded.
Bruno Trapikas made a motion to send the money directly to Wisconsin Soccer Leagues.  Mike Maloney seconded.  Motion fails.

Vote on motion from John Motta – motion passed.  Bruno Trapikas voted no.

Wisconsin Soccer Leagues amended their grant request to a request of $3500 to assist with the startup and administration of their Adult State Association.

6 USASA Reimbursement Policy – Proposed policy was distributed in writing to the NBOD for discussion.
7 Executive Director and Staff Report –  Duncan Riddle updated the NBOD on activities from the past several months.  The report was previously sent to the NBOD in writing.  Duncan Riddle and Jen Sunderland met with Nike regarding the VIK allotment.  Duncan Riddle will be meeting with Gatorade.  Hyatt partnership is close to being completed.  Branding/website has been updated a bit but is not very user friendly.  Anthony is looking at alternatives.  Must improve branding at tournaments, with USASA tents, banners, flags. Event logos to incorporate the USASA logo.  Coaching Education is ready to proceed with courses.  Coach of the Year and Referee of the Year qualifications and nomination deadline was discussed.  Membership Growth strategies were discussed, including tournament passes and insurance options. USASA has only about 8% of the adult market.  Most are participating in unaffiliated leagues/social clubs/etc. 
John Motta made a motion to spend up to $25,000 for branded tents, banners, flags for USASA events.  Mike Maloney seconded.  Motion passed.
8 Competitions – Duncan Riddle discussed the National Cups Finals.  The National Cup Committee recommends the finals be held in San Antonio, Texas July 19-21.  Dan Trainor made a motion to approve the dates and location for the National Cup Finals.   Mike Maloney seconded.  Motion passed.  
The NBOD will vote on the location for 2014 on the next conference call.

Veterans Cup – will be June 25-30, 2013 in Escondido, CA.  The Hilton Garden Inn will be the host hotel and Best Western will be the hotel for the referees.

Centennial Tournaments – there are 4 tournaments proposed:  Orlando Feb 8-10, Seattle August 15-18, Chicago in September and Boston in April.

Women’s Championships – information has been sent to women’s teams and leagues.  Duncan Riddle and Richard Groff met with W League and others yesterday.

Dan Trainor made a motion that the first and second place teams in Open and Amateur Divisons will receive $5000 each for reimbursed travel expenses, with receipts required. John Motta seconded.  Motion passed.  

Rob LaVielle discussed the Regional subsidies to each Region.  For National Cups, USASA will supply match balls for each tournament.
9 Sponsorship Update – Duncan Riddle updated the NBOD on meetings with Nike, Gatorade and Hyatt.
10 Sportsvite Contract – Richard Groff and Duncan Riddle updated the NBOD on the status of Sportsvite.  Additional features are required to make Sportsvite viable for State Associations to utilize, including the ability to print player passes and rosters.  The current contract with Sportsvite will be updated to include additional scope of work.  
Dan Trainor made a motion to spend up to $12,000 to pay for additional modifications to the Sportsvite software, to accommodate State Association requirements.  Rob LaVielle seconded.  Motion passed.
11 Insurance Plan Update – Richard Groff discussed the insurance plan, the profit sharing time line will be confirmed next week, per email from Des Champs and Gregory.  Des Champs and Gregory have put together a summary of the USASA Insurance Plan for the NBOD. 
12 US Soccer NBOD Update – Richard Groff gave an update on the USSF board activities, including the new National Women’s Soccer League.
MLS will offer participants of Futbolito the opportunity to register as a USASA member.
13 Membership Growth and Development – Richard Groff appointed an ad hoc committee Bill Bosgraaf, Rob LaVielle, Mike Maloney, Fritz Marth, Bruno Trapikas to draft a proposal for possible direct league affiliation for those leagues who will not join their state association.
14 Meeting with US Youth Soccer and Joint Associations – The NBOD will meet on Saturday evening with US Youth Soccer NBOD.
15 Budget Development for 2013-2014 – A first draft proposed Budget was distributed and discussed.  The NBOD gave input to the Treasurer and the revised draft will be sent to the Budget Committee.
John Motta made a motion that $10,000 be given to each Region for a Full Sided Coed and/or small sided tournament to replace the USASA National Co-ed Cup for 2013-14.  Shonna Schroedl seconded.  Motion passed.
16 AGM/MYM/HOF – AGM:  USSF will pay for the Adult Council Lunch at the AGM.  Regional meetings are Friday morning.  USASA National Council Meeting will be Friday.  The NBOD meeting will be Sunday afternoon.  
Bylaw changes are due March 1, 2013.  

Richard Groff appointed an advisory committee of the NBOD to consider any Bylaw changes.  This committee will be chaired by Dan Trainor and also include Jim Hamilton and Tony Falcone.

Midyear Meeting – the 2013 Midyear Meeting will be October 17-19, 2013 at Hyatt Regency Lake Tahoe.  Discussion occurred on the types of sessions and workshops that should be scheduled.
Bruno Trapikas updated the NBOD on the Hall of Fame board.  Richard Williams and Mike Edwards did not run for re-election.  New Hall of Fame Committee members are Peggy Polley and Dick Burns.  Deadline for nominations are April 15, 2013.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm EST on Saturday.  

The next NBOD will be February 13, 2013 at 8:30 pm EST.
Meeting adjourned at 11:45am EST. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shonna Schroedl, USASA Secretary
